Licking Heights Alumni Association, Inc.

Meeting Minutes for October 18, 2004

Present: Dan McDonnel, Tom Dunkle, Bev DeNune, Barb Triplett, and Karen Joseph (a quorum was present). 

President Dan McDonnell called the regular meeting to order at 7:10 pm.

Tom Dunkle moved that the reading of the minutes from last meeting be waived, second by Bev DeNune.  Motion carried.  [Tom will post the minutes on the website.]

A brief discussion was held on the results of the ‘tailgate party’.  The weather was rough and the location was moved to the front doors of the high school.  The turn out was light, but those that braved the weather had a good time.  The band and flags performed and they were ‘great’.  Treasurer, Bev DeNune will have financial results at the next meeting.

Tom Dunkle presented the agreement between the Association and Licking County Foundation for review.   A discussion was held to determine the initial amount to place into the scholarship fund.  Bev reported an approximate balance of $8,000 and outstanding expenses of approximately $800-$1000 (brick, tower construction, sweat shirts).  Tom Dunkle moved to deposit $5,500 in the scholarship fund, second by Bev DeNune.  Motion carried.  Tom will see that the check and signed agreements are delivered to the Foundation.

Barb Triplett initiated a discussion on the Texas Hold’em fundraiser.  It was determined that we need further information and details.

Dan McDonnell reported that Howard Fry would pour the steps to the bell tower this Thursday.  He said that the bell has been installed and  the football team has already used it to celebrate a recent victory.

Tom Dunkle reported that he has updated the website with picture from the 2004 banquet.  Tom asked if other could help identify people in the picture and/or provide some captions for the pictures.

Tom Dunkle moved that we accept the Treasurer’s Audit Policy as presented, second by Barb Triplett.  Motion carried.

Karen Joseph moved that we accept the 2005 Budget as presented, second by Barb Triplett.  Motion carried.

Dan continued our discussion on fundraisers.  Karen noted that with Texas Hold’em they want round tables.  Dan suggested researching the costs of purchase versus rental.

Tom opened a discussion about Instant Bingo sales at fundraisers.  Karen enlightened us on the legalities of licenses and permits.  It was agreed there are some possibilities, but we need further research. 

Karen Joseph moved for adjournment, second by Tom Dunkle.  Motion carried.

Tom Dunkle

Fill-In Secretary

